
Efren Algaba  

My greetings to you brother, together with all the Saints there in the name of our Lord 

Jesus Christ. 

 

As to my work in the past, two were baptized. 

March 26, the 13 years old fine young man was baptized here in Longos. 

March 29, another one 16 years old fine young man was baptized here in Longos.  

Due to high number of covid patients in our province, we were put under Enhanced 

Community Quarantine (ECQ) last March 27. During the first week, our Mayor granted my 

request to visit the brethren and hold a services as well as to preach the gospel via door-to-door 

in a condition that I can only bring one companion. But unfortunately, on the following weeks, 

not just the baranggay police but the National Police patrolled here for 24 hours to branggays and 

towns. With a curfew from 6 in the evening until 6 in the morning, a penalty of 500.00 for 1st 

offense. So I wasn't able to do my job publicly but secretly whenever I have chance.  

The service in Jasaan is on the hand of brother Lino, while in San Antonio is on the hands 

of      brother Narcing and I'm here at Longos.  

I regret for the one man who wanted to be baptise but he was suddenly possitive to covid 

19 that's why he was forcefully quarantined for 14 days.  

Before ECQ and MECQ, I went to Jasaan with my wife and the couple of brother Rolly. 

There are couple there, an old man and old woman, the woman is willing to obey the gospel but I 

am still trying to convince her husband. 

The last two weeks, we all suffered from illness, headache, LBM, body pain, vomiting 

and severe fever, but God is merciful and heard our fervent prayers. One of my doctors classmate 

and friend adviced me on what to do and what not. God blessed us and we are all finally fine and 

free from that illness. Some of my friends warned me that it might be covid-19, whether it was 

covid or not, what important is we all recovered through the grace and mercy of our God. Fil 4:6-

7 Faith and strong determination and proper medicines, we all overcome the said illness.  

Hopefully that our province will be finally remove from quarantine (MECQ) so we can 

move as free as the previous situation. 

Thank you brother for the prayers in behalf of all of us here, and of course to all the 

brethren for constant trust and fellowship with me. You are all kept in our prayers as well as in 



my personal prayers to be free from any illness, epecially from this covid-19. And also from the 

war threathened by China... 

 

 

 

 

In Christ, 

Efren 

 


